
 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
 

Notice is Hereby Given Regarding a Public Hearing  
to be held on April 22, 2025 at the 6:00 PM Regular City Council 

Meeting for the following: 
 

Midcontinent Communications (MIDCO) has submitted an application for a 
nonexclusive franchise to construct, operate, repair, and maintain a fiber 
optic cable system for public and private use and to use the public ways and 
grounds of the City of Mound for such purpose.   
 
A Public Hearing before the City Council shall be held on Tuesday, April 
22, 2025, at 6 p.m.  Upon review of the application and completion of the 
Public Hearing, the City will make a recommendation regarding award of 
franchise. Such recommendation shall be based on applicable law and the 
record including the application, information provided by the applicant, and 
other relevant information received by the city including the results of any 
negotiations with the applicant and any information received.  
 
It is the intent, if recommended by the City Council, that the franchise will 
be adopted by the City Council at its meeting on Tuesday, May 13, 2025, at 
6 p.m.  If approved, the applicant will be required to accept the franchise 
granted within thirty (30) days after adoption. Applicant will reimburse the 
city for any expenses not covered by the application fee. In no event will 
submission of a conforming application entitle the applicant to receive a 
franchise and the city expressly reserves the right to reject the application. 
 

The location for the meeting is the Council Chambers in the Mound 
Centennial Building, 5431 Maywood Road, Mound, MN. 

 
All meetings are open to the public and all interested persons are invited 

to attend. 
 
By:      Maggie Reisdorf, Deputy City Manager 
Posted:     April 14, 2025 
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